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#4 Glenariff, 
96 Umbilo Road, 
Durban - 4001. 
South Africa 

Tel. 031 - 213744 

Monday 10th November, 1997. 

My dear Maggie, 

' 

Thank you for your letter of the 19th October, reached me 
today. I could not make out your writing at the back of the 
envelope asking for my phone number. The 19th October is the 
11th anniversary of Machel's murder, and the 14th anniversary 
of Maurice Bishop's assassination. My calenders are marked 
with the monthly anniverasarries of both my sons. 

I am not sure you knew Sandy Jacobsen - her husband was 
Winston Henry - he was a cabinet maker and worked in Mohales 
Hoek or Mafeteng but beyond Masite in Lesotho. She was so 
very young. She was kidnapped and murdered and left in the 
boot of her bar. She grew veges in Mahaliesburg (SP) and 
brought these tor her friends in JHB. She has been in MK. If 
you see the Weekly Mail, the obituary is about our little 
friend. After having survived the horrors of exile and Angola 
she had to die at home in this manner. 

I am sorry you did not meet Antony. He is a perfectionist 
works his butt out at whatever he does. Your last letter 
sounded so sad and lonely that I thought he should cheer you 
up. 

I was hoping you would come to SA. Yes Hugh is doing a 
wonderful job in JHB at the TRC. What a lovely person he is. 

I must tell you this. My friend from W Germany then phoned me 
to say he was reading a book he thought I should read. It was 
Paula by Isabella Allende. Paula the daughter was in a coma 
and her mother Isabel tells her the family story. There was 
this light hearted banter with her girl facing death. When my 
Sha was in a coma in CT, Bernard from Germany was with me. It 
was a horrible time. I read the papers to him and tried to get 
him to laugh at the cartoons. After a month he came through 
only to die 6 months later. 

Since I have been in a limbo. Sit before the TV no t knowing 
whats going on. I'm looking gross. Have put on ·so much weight. 
Anyway Bernard sent me this book. It was a therapeutic read. 
My hands crackled in recovery. I have been busy with the book 
on Chris Hani (He asked me to write his story) In fact I was 
due to go to Cuba. Ive cancelled to write while I am 
motivated. 

I think we live in a society that wants to keep young. Adverts 
on TV tell you to use this and that to remove the wrinkles. 
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The Americans never tell you ½.heir age - you might find out 
that they were really old. All 'the muck you put on your face 
and elsewhere to keep you youthful. The Sunday Times at its 
first page told how someone went to New York and had herself 
reduced from 38 to 34. She was preening as a public 
broadcaster she had to look presentable. What cost? She did 
not say. Over 90 % of her viewers would not be able to afford 
it. 

The idea of death is made as distant as possible. Not so 
Checkeis is selling policies over the counter. 

So no one prepares you for old age. Your memory goes, your 
body starts cranking up. Arthritis, sugar, High blood pressure 
etc etc. I have all this. But I am 70 next year. The promised 
three score and ten is at hand. Already I cannot clean the 
windows without falling over. I cannot take the dishes/books 
etc from the top shelves. The books on the same shelf I cannot 
tell their names or authors. I cannot reach my toes. I dont 
know the c6rrect side to put my bra on. 

I should be moving to an old age facility soon. r -m not too 
steady on my feet at times. The corporate world makes a 
killing out of old age. What a greedy world we leave behind 
us. Bram gave his life for this. 

Sometime next year I shall be coming•to the UK all being well. 
If that happens we shall talk and talk in St James garden? 

Take care dear Maggie. What a painful operation to have. I 
hold you closely to take away the pain. 

Love you 

Phyllis. 
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